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Five by Five Books is a project to create at least two dozen books, 
each having a nominal cover dimension of 5” x 5”.

That part of the project now finished, the following is a pictorial 
documentation of the 24 books.

A BOOK?

There is hardly a simple and clear definition for a book and particu-
larly for what is an artist’s book.

In my opinion, an artist book is a work in which the design, form, 
materials and less so the content, take priority over the more tradi-
tional definition of a book, namely: a collection of written or typed 
sheets bound together.

An artist book has a wide definition allowing the inclusion of many 
types of art work to be called “books”.



Amazing Brain Crackers was previously published by me as a 
soft cover 6” x 9” book. It contains classic and new puzzles requir-
ing a clear and wide open mind to solve. It has 96 pages and is hard 
case bound with paper finish.



This book has the same content as the book on the previous page 
except that it is soft bound with leather.



Amazing Brain Crackers (ABC) contains 31 mostly classic puz-
zles. All puzzles require logical thinking and the ability to see things 
beyond the obvious. 



Alley Cats is a hard case bound book containing photographs of a 
collection of figurines with a human body and feline head. See next 
page.

The fashionable clothes are the design of fashion designer Margaret 
Le Van.



Here is one page from the Alley Cats book. The weights are only 
props to hold the book open.



Anaglyphs is a hard case bound book containing 3 dimensional 
scenic photographs. An anaglyph is a 3D image that is viewed with 
anaglyph glasses that have one red and one cyan lens.



A random page of the Anaglyph book. The weight is used only as a 
prop to hold the book open.



Chocolate is a book with two sections: one is a booklet inside the 
hard case cover telling the story of chocolate and the other section is 
a container holding small chocolates. See next page.



The book Chocolate is actually a perfect gift to a person who likes 
chocolate and who is also interested in the story of chocolate.



Circular Logic is the only book in this series that belongs to the 
category of “altered books”. It is a circular cut out from an old book. 
The diameter of the part circle is 5” and therefore it fits the category 
of this series. It’s full title is a play on words/shapes about circular 
logic. 



Circular Logic book open here randomly and held open by a 
weight. Of course neither the remaining text nor anything else has 
much to do with its title...



Contours is a hard case bound book with a compartment inside 
that shows a contoured map made of several layers of cut paper. See 
next page.



The book’s right part is the dimensional contour map and the left 
side contains a booklet describing how the papers were cut to ob-
tain this structure.



Copper is a “book” made from pure copper sheets that have been 
chemically etched. One page explains the process while the other 
are geometric designs. See next page. 



Here is one “page” of the Copper book. The Spiral design is etched 
into the copper plate chemically. The chemical etching of materials 
is a simple and old process. While simple in principle it is challeng-
ing to do at home because the process requires a mask to prevent 
the chemicals to attack any undesired parts and allow for sharp 
definition of the areas that are etched. See further in this book a dif-
ferent type of etching - that of glass. While the chemicals used are 
different, the principle is the same.



Exhibits is a 269 page hard case bound book showing photographs 
of many of the exhibits that my company produced in its 15 years 
existence between 1989-2002.



Randomly open pages showing two exhibits built for science muse-
ums around the world. See previous page.



Fashion, a perfect bound style book, is a collection of famous fash-
ion sketches showing fashion designs from Dior to Pucci. The book 
contains also lists of famous fashion designers around the world.



A page from Fashion showing an elegant design for a dress.



Glass is a hard case bound book with glass-plate leaves. It contains 
5 etched glass plates. See next page for a detail of the front “page”. 
Although very few substances can attack glass, a few chemical com-
pound containing Fluoride can do so. 



The front “page” of the book shows the title etched in glass. The 
glass plates have a dark background behind which help to show the 
etching well.



Hebrew Alphabet is a hard case bound book containing a har-
monica style pages, each with a single letter of the Hebrew alpha-
bet. See next page for details.



Pages from Hebrew Alphabet show the letters of the Hebrew 
Alphabet using a classic style font.



Love is a sculptural book bound in the hard case style with a 
booklet telling about the use of the word “love” as a metaphor. The 
sculptural part is made of thin wood wafers painted red on top. See 
next page for details.



Inside the heart...



Precisionism Art shows images of art painted during the 1920s - 
1930s. The hard case bound book has acrylic covers front and back.



Precisionism Art was the first indigenous modern art movement 
in the United States and was a catalyst to Modernism in art. It 
celebrated the new American landscape of skyscrapers, bridges and 
factories.



Like other books in this series, Radio is a two part book. The first 
contains the history and significance of the radio in communica-
tions and the second part is an actual functioning radio. Although 
mostly digital, its size and shape is reminiscent of the ubiquitous 
transistor radios of the 1960s.



Radio: the book and the device. Note: The radio is made by San-
gean, a very good small radio maker in Taiwan and one of the few 
that still makes small size “pocket radios”.



Ring Binder is a hard case bound book containing thick plates 
with cut windows that show coins. See next page for details. It is 
titled that way because the thick leaves are held by two rings.



Ring Binder with cut windows in its leaves shows the coins of the 
Euro.



Sketches by Seymor is a collection of satirical pen and ink draw-
ings published around 1836 in London. It is a hard case bound 
book.



The sketches come from the copyright free source “The Gutenberg 
Project” courtesy of Google.



The Wreck of the Hesperus is a book by Henry Wadsworth 
Longfellow and tells the story of the ship’s disaster off the northeast 
US coast in the late 1880s. Text and pictures courtesy of the Guten-
berg Project by Google.



Front cover. The book is bound in the “perfect” style.



Both this book - The Beggar’s Opera and the next book are tun-
nel books. They show a miniature scene in depth.



The Beggar’s Opera book has a three dimensional set showing 
a scene from the opera by the same name. The booklet on left tells 
about the opera as well as the style of this book.



As in the previous example, this book - Tunnel is a “tunnel” book. 



The term “tunnel book” dates to the mid 18th century and was 
inspired by theatrical sets. The term derives from a commemoration 
in honor of the first tunnel under the river Thames in London in 
the mid 19th century.
 



Wild Book is a study in folding paper as the next page shows. In 
my book the pages are blank.



The Wild Book shows the intricate folding pattern of the single 
sheet of paper making the inside of the book.



Zoetrope is perhaps the most complex of all the books in this se-
ries and probably also the least “bookish” book. It contains two sec-
tions: a booklet telling the story of animation devices in pre-cinema 
times and an actual small functioning zoetrope. Zoetrope means “a 
wheel of life”.



The functioning zoetrope in the book uses a machined cylinder on 
ball bearings.




